
Chair:  
Rev. D. Tubby, Northfield Baptist Church, 789 Bristol Road South, Northfield B31 2NQ    Tel: 0121 4766678 
Vice-chair:  
R. Debenham, Northfield Community Partnership, 693 Bristol Road South, Northfield B31 2JT Tel: 0121 4112157 

 

 

                   

 
Tuesday 19th January, 2016 

 
Dear Jim Crawshaw,  
 
ALTERNATIVE PROPOSAL IN NORTHFIELD FOR HOUSING ADVICE SERVICE CONSULTATION 
 
This letter is a follow-up from the initial correspondence sent on Monday 11th January, and follows 
localised discussions within Northfield in respect of the proposed Housing Advice Service consultation 
which closes on Thursday 21st January.  
 
In my initial letter, I outlined concerns we hold within Northfield for the protection of vulnerable adults 
through the proposed re-allocation of all Homeless Advice Centres (HACs) to one location, in Newtown. 
We recognise that BCC’s desire is to increase the availability of appointments as well as improving the 
level of service for those threatened with homelessness. We recognise that the financial backdrop limits 
options open to Birmingham City Council (BCC). In my letter, I outlined serious reservations about 
whether individuals in South Birmingham will actually be able to travel to an alien part of Birmingham, 
such as Newtown, in order to receive advice. These concerns had been raised with me by over twenty 
organisations represented within Northfield Stakeholders’ Group (all of whom support the vulnerable 
and mentally ill in the Northfield District). I sought to offer important considerations for you to ensure 
that appropriate, easy-to-access support was available with any changes as well as ensuring that 
localised communication and support was available all around the city.  
 
This subsequent letter and proposal follows localised discussions within the Northfield District to offer 
some level of support within South Birmingham to ensure those who may need to cross the city would 
have some support in South Birmingham. It recognises that training would need to be completed by the 
appropriate staff and that they would need to work alongside the statutory responsibilities that BCC 
holds with regards to homelessness. Furthermore, it is consistent with BCC’s desire to work alongside 
local communities which it highlights in its 2016+ budget.  
 
Alternative proposal 
In light of the above context and concerns and following consultation with a number of organisations 
who seek to work alongside homeless, imminently homeless or similarly vulnerable individuals, we 
propose a paid worker to support or advise those facing imminent homelessness who would 
cover South Birmingham and who could be deployed in the vicinity of the existing Northfield 
HAC. They would be the local, first port-of-call to anyone in the area who was either immediately or 
imminently homeless and would help signpost them appropriately. The worker would be able to 
evaluate the immediate need, identify local provision and offer housing guidance with experienced, 
local expertise. This could be to any of the local, experienced, support agencies (such as South 
Birmingham Young Homeless Project or Northfield Community Partnership, who have both expressed 
keen support of this proposal). Should it be that there was no alternative other than to send them to 
Newtown, procedures could then be put in place to ensure that this occurred swiftly and safely.  
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Andrew J Clarke

From: Jim Crawshaw

Sent: 15 February 2016 09:22

To: Simon J Field; Maura Mulligan; Andrew J Clarke

Subject: FW: Consultation on the /future of Homeless Services and Neighbourhood Advice 

Service

 

 

Jim Crawshaw 

Integrated Service Head Homeless & Pre-Tenancy Services 

0121 675 2154 

07887851985 

 

 

From: Jim Crawshaw  

Sent: Tuesday, February 09, 2016 9:00 AM 

To: Councillor Lisa Trickett; Councillor John Cotton 
Subject: RE: Consultation on the /future of Homeless Services and Neighbourhood Advice Service 

 

Dear Cllr Trickett 

 

Firstly apologies for the delay in responding 

 

Following your e-mail below I have had discussions with Midland Heart regarding any possible buildings they have 

that would be appropriate for use as a HAC that are more central to the city centre than the Newtown 

Neighbourhood office. I can advise 

 

• I contacted them initially regarding the Foyer and received the following response from Chris Ellison - In 

terms of the Foyer which was also suggested, in consideration we felt it would not be suitable both in terms 

of the nature of the space required and capacity of the building along with presenting a challenge regarding 

the nature of the vulnerability of the existing client group and some other client groups in the same space. As 

you are aware the statutory service deals with a range of customers from families to single people, some of 

whom have the most complex issues and therefore it wasn’t deemed appropriate to mix these with the 

current young people in the foyer. 

• I visited the Bradford Street office of Midland Heart which I’m sure you are aware is situated very close to 

the outdoor markets. Unfortunately this office isn’t large enough for our requirements. At Newtown we will 

have a large reception area, 25 -28 front facing desks, 2 private interview rooms predominantly for victims 

of DV and back office space for up to 12 officers to be located. Bradford Street is not large enough to 

provide a similar set up. Additionally there would be some building work required and although it has IT 

access the number of officers we would seek to place there would mean we would have to upgrade this at 

an additional cost. 

• Midland Heart are currently looking at plans for the Bismillah building (which I’m sure you will recall is next 

to the Snowhill Centre). However this would require significant structural intervention that would be a 

significant cost as well as the setting up of a new office, IT etc. etc. 

 

I hope this reassures you that we have been pro-active in seeking an alternative central location to the Newtown 

Office, however we have not been successful in finding something large enough to meet our needs that doesn’t 

require significant investment, which in the current climate is highly unlikely. 

 

Happy to discuss this further if you would like to. 

 

Regards 
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Jim 

 

Jim Crawshaw 

Integrated Service Head Homeless & Pre-Tenancy Services 

0121 675 2154 

07887851985 

 

 

From: Councillor Lisa Trickett  

Sent: Saturday, January 02, 2016 12:41 PM 

To: Councillor John Cotton; Jim Crawshaw 
Subject: Re: Consultation on the /future of Homeless Services and Neighbourhood Advice Service 

 

 

Hi John 

As discussed previously at pre-Cabinet I fail to see the appropriateness let alone merit of the Newtown location. If 

we are to have a single hub it should be city centre located for accessibility and combine a wider housing options 

shop so as to evidence a wider housing offer. This would suggest a shopfront location or as I have previously 

suggested we could explore with MH the use of the ground floor Foyer? 

KR 

Lisa 

Sent from my iPad 

 

On 4 Dec 2015, at 10:38, Councillor John Cotton <John.Cotton@birmingham.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear Colleague 

  
CONSULTATION ON THE FUTURE OF HOMELESS SERVICES AND 
NEIGHBOURHOOD ADVICE SERVICE 

  
We are writing to advise you of consultations which commence today regarding the 
two services above. 
  
Homeless Service 

  
The Homeless and Pre Tenancy Service (H&PTS) is currently based in 4 
Housing Advice Centres across the city – Erdington, Newtown, Northfield and 
Sparkbrook as well as at the Youth Hub in Digbeth.  The proposed changes 
to service delivery do not impact on the Youth Hub. As with all services within 
the Council the H&PTS is continually seeking to improve the service it 
provides to homeless households in the city. The proposal, for a number of 
reasons, is to move all the staff into one Housing Advice Service based at 
Newtown to enable the creation of a centre of excellence for homelessness 
and housing advice for the city.   

  
Neighbourhood Advice Service 

  
As you will be aware the Neighbourhood Advice and Information Service 
(NAIS) has been subject to significant change over a number of 
years.  During 2014/15 municipal year, extensive consultation took place 
through Executive Members for Local Services on a four-hub future operating 
model for NAIS, with proposed hubs in Northfield, Newtown, Erdington and 
Sparkbrook. Following the requirement to secure additional financial savings 
during 2015/16 the service has developed a proposed new model. 
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Your comments would be welcomed on these two proposals in order for us to take 
this into account in the decision making process.  Please submit these direct to 

  
Jim.crawshaw@birmingham.gov.uk for Homeless Services 

  
Chris.jordan@birmingham.gov.uk for Neighbourhood Advice Service 

  
If you would like to discuss the proposals further please contact either Jim or Chris 
respectively. 
  
The formal consultation commences today, Friday, 4th December and will run for a 7 
week period, ending on the 21st January 2016.  
  
The consultation questionnaire will be available from Friday and can be accessed 
via Be Heard on:  www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/people-1/housingadviceservice 
and www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/people-1/neighbourhoodadvice 

  
Yours sincerely 

  
  
  
Councillor John Cotton 

Cabinet Member for Neighbourhood Management & Homes  
  
  
  
Councillor Shafique Shah 

Cabinet Member for Inclusion & Community Safety                    
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Proposal to retain Homelessness Advice in Northfield District 
 

Background 
This proposal is written in response to the recent budget cuts announced within the 
Northfield district. It is written with particular reference to the Homelessness Advice Centre 
(HAC), Birmingham & Solihull Womens’ Aid (BSWAID) & Midland Heart (MH) being relocated 
to Newtown or an alternative central Birmingham location. I write this on behalf of a 
number of community groups who have grave concerns about these important services 
being moved out of an area which desperately needs them. It follows on from a discussion 
meeting held on 14th March, 2014 at Allen’s Cross Community Centre.  
 
Homelessness in Northfield 
We know that homelessness in Birmingham is high in comparison to the rest of the country. 
The rate of homelessness application acceptances in Birmingham is five times the national 
average, and four times that of the other core cities.1 Acceptances within Northfield for the 
last two years have also been high (361 from 740 applications in 2011/12; 318 from 555 in 
2012/132) and initial attendance figures from the HAC in Birmingham indicate this is likely to 
be consistent from 2013/14.  
 
Most recent figures from the HAC in Northfield show that 1,515 individuals have been seen 
there between November 2013 and January 2014. Of these, over two-thirds (1,029) either 
had a Homeless Prevention Interview or presented themselves as homeless on the day.  
 
This is borne out from recent South Birmingham Young Homeless Project last Annual 
Report3, which shows that in 2012/13 they saw 314 adults (primarily under 24), who 
between them had 181 children (111 under 4). This is in addition to those referred to Youth 
Hub from the HAC.  
 
These figures alone demonstrate the enormous negative impact that losing the HAC will 
have on Northfield. Whilst it is sensible to re-direct these individuals to the new central HAC 
in Birmingham, the reality is that many are unlikely to make this journey because of financial 
or mental health reasons (both of which are recognised as key priorities within Northfield’s 
most recent District profile). I shall shortly outline a proposal to retain these services in a 
streamlined, alternative method. However, before doing so, I want to consider the principal 
reasons within Northfield, too. This will help us analyse what factors need to be considered 
in any future homelessness support within the area, in order to enable prevention as well as 
cure.  
 
 
 
 
 

                                                           
1
 Northfield District Profile, Birmingham City Council, 2014, p19 

2
 Northfield District Profile, Birmingham City Council, 2014, p19 

3
 South Birmingham Young Homeless Project Annual Report, 2012/13 
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Principal reasons for homelessness 
According to the District Profile, the principal reasons for homelessness within Northfield 
are domestic violence or family breakdown.4 Clearly, there is a need for advice in both of 
these areas to remain available for both of these. If any service is to remain in Northfield, 
these must therefore both be considered. Indeed, losing both MH and BSWAID will certainly 
also have a detrimental effect on the area, for this reason.  
 
I have already mentioned briefly that poor mental health is a concern within the Northfield 
District Health Profile. Offering support for both of these must, therefore, remain a 
significant consideration in any revised service.  
 
Poverty within Northfield remains high, too. Many people are presenting themselves as 
homeless (or potentially so) because of financial pressures. Increasing sanctions within the 
Jobcentre has seen a rise in the use of Foodbank referrals in the area. 
 
 To my knowledge, there are now at least two Foodbanks serving the Northfield area 
(Lifeline Foodbank, based at Hollymoor Community Church), Cotteridge Foodbank (Trussell 
Trust), based at The Cotteridge Churches. A number of locations around Northfield 
(including Northfield Town Centre Partnership, South Birmingham Young Homeless Project) 
act as distribution centres or referral units for both of these, and demand is consistently 
increasing for these, not out of choice but out of necessity.  
 
If any homelessness advice service is to be offered within Northfield, it must also be able to 
offer advice in these critical areas, too. This will help to tackle many of the root causes of 
homelessness.  
 
The knock-on effects of losing the HAC services 
Losing the HAC, BSWAID and MH would have an enormous detrimental effect on Northfield. 
I regularly see people coming in to Northfield Baptist Church seeking support or advice on 
homelessness. I know that many other community groups in Northfield have the same 
issues to deal with on a daily basis, too. With such a drastic cut in services, this will only 
increase, regardless of the effectiveness of signposting to other locations. Every single 
person I see is vulnerable to some degree, largely because of (though not limited to) 
finances, poor mental health or confidence. For these reasons, if the alternative option is to 
get in to Birmingham City Centre, I have serious reservations about how many of them 
would even attempt this.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                           
4
 Northfield District Profile, Birmingham City Council, 2014, p19 
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An alternative homelessness advice solution: a community-led proposal 
 

My understanding is that there is a small sum of money (potentially £30,000) which could be 
utilised in a flexible way to commission services needed by the District. I understand this 
spend would be directed by District members.  
 

Taking into account the concerns I outline above, I would like to propose that a revised 
homelessness service be retained in Northfield, but which appears in a different form.  
 

Format of revised service 
 
The service would cover the following areas of support, and would run from a number of 
locations:-  

 
This support service would be made up of two strands:- 
 

1. Immediate freephone advice 
The Northfield area would house a number of ‘Freephone locations’ whereby an 
individual could present themselves and immediately contact the support service 
they require (highlighted in italics in the above list). This would be available to 
anyone who has immediate homeless (or potentially so) concerns, or who has 
domestic violence issues and would give immediate support without the need to 
travel in to Birmingham necessarily. The locations would also stock a small supply of 
bus passes/means to travel which could be distributed at the discretion of the 
freephone location, and have facilities to signpost individuals to the help they need if 
it covers other aspects of life. They would also act as referrers to the local foodbanks 
(this is already in place). The Visit Northfield shop, Northfield Baptist Church and 
Northfield Ecocentre have all expressed interest in offering this, along with various 
other locations.  
 
 
 

Support service Run by Tackling 

Homelessness advice & signposting Floating HAC adviser Homelessness 

BSWAID BSWAID Domestic violence 

MH MH Homelessness for 
young people 

Budgeting & debt advice CAP/ alternative 
provider 

Financial budgeting 

Signposting to other sources of 
support 

Freephone location 
(see below) 

Lack of awareness of 
services 

Bus pass provision (to get to HAC) Freephone location Lack of ability to travel 
to Central Birmingham 
HAC 

Foodbank referral Freephone location Food poverty 
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2. An appointment-based advice session 
Appointments would then be available to be booked, whereby an adviser would be 
able to see any of the italicised names above. They would be retained at a central 
location, with the additional benefit of being contactable on the phone outside of 
appointments.  

 
Costs for revised service 
Initial costs would include installation and use of freephones for connecting to the HAC, and 
advertising the service. Ongoing costs would include the HAC adviser salary, any costs 
associated with BSWAID and MH contracts, and bus passes/Foodbank referrals as required.  
 

Funding required for revised service 
This would require some level of funding from the District (I understand some money is 
potentially available which is allocated to homelessness services in Northfield). This funding 
would be combined with funding sourced from alternative locations (grant or lottery 
funding, for example).  
 

Summary 
I recognise that the issues are far broader than this document does justice. However, this 
document intends to offer an alternative solution retaining significant services within 
Northfield to help tackle issues of homelessness, domestic violence and poverty, all of which 
are recognised as significant within the area. I would value an opportunity to discuss this 
proposal further with you.  
 

Rev. Dave Tubby 
Northfield Baptist Church 
On behalf of the Northfield Community Stakeholders group 
24th March, 2014 















































From: Councillor Brett O'Reilly  

Sent: Friday, December 04, 2015 11:36 PM 
To: Councillor John Cotton; Jim Crawshaw; Chris Jordan; richard.burden.mp@parliament.uk; 

burdenr@parliament.uk 
Subject: RE: Consultation on the /future of Homeless Services and Neighbourhood Advice Service 

 

Hi John / All, 

 

Thank you for the email. 

 

Whilst I appreciate entirely the current financial situation, I would be deeply concerned at the 

prospect of the homeless service being relocated to one centre. A centre of excellence is all well and 

good, but I struggle to imagine how difficult it would be for me to get to Newtown, particularly if I 

had no funds or transport. 

 

Newtown, for many in the far reaches of Birmingham, might as well be in another region for the 

access that citizens trying to use the service will have. This is not just from a Northfield perspective, 

but from many other wards, I suspect including Shard End. 

 

I recall raising similar concerns at EMLS when I was at the helm for Northfield, and I would like to 

think that the concerns  that I raised then were duly considered. 

 

It would seem to make sense to me to have staff working at the four main hubs that will be in 

operation anyway, even if this means working peripatetically moving forward. 

 

I have copied in Richard Burden MP as I think it likely that he will wish to contribute.  

 

I can see the logic in four main hubs for NAIS and I know that much work has gone into this. I would 

urge reconsideration on the Homeless service, as I believe that with an equally innovative solution, 

we can maintain a diminished, yet comprehensive homelessness offer. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

Brett 

 

Councillor Brett O'Reilly 

 

Labour Councillor for Northfield 

 

0121 303 2039 

Tweet: @bret4northfield 

 

Facebook: Bret4northfield 

 

The Council House 

Victoria Square 

B1 1BB 

 



From: Councillor Josh Jones 

Sent: Friday, December 04, 2015 11:32 AM 

To: Jim Crawshaw; Chris Jordan 

Subject: Homelessness and NAIS consultation 

 

Hi Both, 

 

As I said at exec members last week, it is extremely unfortunate that we are where we are, but I 

think that what you have put together is the best use of the available resources that we have.  

 

I would prefer it if we had more staff, offices and more points of access to the homelessness service, 

but I think having specific hubs with the homelessness team centralised in one building is the best 

bet with the lack of staff we have.  

 

Kind Regards 

 

Josh 

 

Sent from my iPad 

 



From: David Hughes  

Sent: Friday, December 04, 2015 3:36 PM 
To: Jim Crawshaw 

Cc: Chris Jordan; Doreen Brown; Lynda Lea; Gillian Mcpherson; Hamood Saleh; Kathryn Rider 
(Kathryn.Rider@birminghamunison.co.uk); Lisa Taylor; Mohammed Zubair; Taheir Mahmood 

Subject: Housing Advice Consultation 

 

I have for the first time seen the consultation Questionnaire and accompany Information sheet. 

There is no question on the Questionnaire about whether the public would prefer to keep the 

existing 4 site model or move to 3, 2 or 1 so in that sense it is loaded to produce the response 

required. 

 

The accompanying information is much worse because it makes assertions that are unfounded and 

even untrue, to support moving to one office in Newtown. For this reason I think I would urge 

UNISON members not t issue the information sheet in its current format.  

 

I am very disappointed that these documents have been finalised without any trade union 

involvement, regards David Hughes UNISON   

 



Chair:  
Rev. D. Tubby, Northfield Baptist Church, 789 Bristol Road South, Northfield B31 2NQ    Tel: 0121 4766678 
Vice-chair:  
R. Debenham, Northfield Community Partnership, 693 Bristol Road South, Northfield B31 2JT Tel: 0121 4112157 

 

 

                   

 
Monday 11th January, 2016 

 
Dear Jim Crawshaw,  
 
RE: PROPOSED CHANGES TO BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL HOUSING ADVICE SERVICE 
 
I’m writing to you in response to the consultation you are undertaking regarding Birmingham City 
Council (BCC)’s Housing Advice Service. I’m writing to share concerns from the Stakeholders’ 
Group and to help you as you consider the most effective and sensible long-term solution to this 
important service.  
 
We understand the sense that it makes to streamline a service which needs to remain consistent, 
effective, legally compliant and serve all of Birmingham. We understand, too, that this is against a 
backdrop of unprecedented financial pressure for all of BCC. Taking all this into consideration, I 
wish to share three points which I hope you will find helpful and constructive.  
 
1. The most vulnerable need to be protected as the priority 
This is perhaps our greatest concern and has been raised by every single service provider and 
supporter across Northfield that has been in touch with us. When someone presents themselves 
as homeless, this is for a whole variety of reasons. However, for a significant proportion that we 
come into contact with, the mental health of the individual is poor. To expect an individual in such a 
vulnerable situation to travel to an unknown location the other side of the city is very unlikely to 
result in them doing so successfully. Logistically, they may be offered a free bus-pass but that is 
not the hurdle that prevents them making the journey; it is their poor mental health.  
 
Whatever the service looks like, it is essential that the most vulnerable are protected and are able 
to receive the appropriate support and advice as soon as is practically possible with as little 
disruption as is possible. Clearly, homeless applications will need to be processed in person, so 
there appears to be little way to avoid that physical journey. However, local community can play its 
part in sign-posting, advising, supporting and guiding to ensure the vulnerable individual is helped 
quickly.  
 
2. Access to the service is essential 
In order to make this revised service effective, the critical aspect is that it must be readily 
accessible for everyone.  
 
Reducing the number of HACs from four to one will increase the pressure and reliance on access 
to services through other means. Your website will need to be able to effectively and quickly direct 
people to the appropriate support. The reliance on telephone support will increase substantially, 
too. This will require a strong, experienced team to be available and for phones to also be readily 
available. Northfield’s HAC already has an in-demand set of freephone telephones for advice. If 
the number of Neighbourhood Offices is also due to decrease (which the separate consultation is 
proposing), then the demand for advice on the telephone (regardless of the topic) is only going to 
increase. 





Jim Crawshaw 
Integrated Service Head Homeless & Pre-Tenancy Services 
Birmingham City Council  
Sent via Email  
 

11 January 2016  
 
 
Dear Mr Crawshaw 
 
Re: Re: Re: Re: Birmingham Housing Advice Service consultation Birmingham Housing Advice Service consultation Birmingham Housing Advice Service consultation Birmingham Housing Advice Service consultation     
 
I am writing in response to the above consultation and specifically the proposals to relocate four 
customer service centres to one hub in Newtown, Birmingham. 
 
Having looked at the proposals I have a number of concerns about the proposed housing advice 
changes. I’m very concerned about the proposals to deliver housing and pre-tenancy advice from 
one location which would effectively see the existing customer service centres in Sparkbrook, 
Newtown, Erdington and Northfield relocated to Newtown. Many of my constituents who need to 
access advice regarding how to get on the council housing list, housing options and temporary 
accommodation are vulnerable and I believe that by moving the services to one location, the 
Council will effectively be discriminating against those who don’t live in Newtown.  
 
As you will be aware, my constituency is located in South Birmingham and in order for my 
constituents travel to Newtown they would need to get two or three buses. Many of the people 
who need to access housing advice are often those most in need i.e. disabled people, domestic 
violence victims (who are often limited to which areas they can go to in the city), single parents 
with children, young people and homeless people. By relocating local customer service centres to 
Newtown, many of my constituents will find it very difficult to access the services they need as 
Newtown is not in close proximity and many are likely to struggle to afford transport to Newtown 
from South Birmingham. I believe that the current proposals discriminate against people in my 
constituency and favours those who live in the inner city such as Nechells, Aston, Handsworth 
and Perry Barr.  
 
I note in the consultation document that there is no planned reductions to specialist housing and 
homelessness advisors via the telephone and there are plans to increase the number of advisors 
in the proposed Newtown centre. I can’t see how there won’t be a cut to resources and in 
particular, staff if you intend to move them all to one premises. I also note that a relocation to a 
single site in Birmingham City Centre was considered but no such building could be identified and 
the Council cannot afford to rent a building privately. I do not see how the housing advice service 
will be improved under the current proposals and I believe that if implemented, many of the most 
vulnerable in my constituency and across the city would struggle to access the service, both for 
financial and proximity reasons.  
 
I would appreciate it if you could take the serious and practical concerns I have raised into 
consideration and provide an update on the outcome of the consultation once complete.  
 
If you require any further information please contact my office on 0121 443 3911. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Labour MP for Birmingham Selly Oak 



On 8 Dec 2015, at 11:59, BURDEN, Richard <BURDENR@parliament.uk> wrote: 

Dear John,  

  

I think Brett has raised valid concerns here.  

  

As well as echoing those, you will remember that this reorganisation was a key example of the kind 

of thing that then Northfield Stakeholders Group raised when you came to Northfield a while ago. 

Basically, if these initiatives are treated by the City Council as essentially internal reorganisations of 

its own departments, they cannot meet the challenges ahead, particularly in the current financial 

environment. How the City Council configures its own contribution to community advice services (on 

homelessness and more generally) should be related to what other partners are operating - or could 

operate- in different areas, to differing kinds of need and community resilience in  different parts of 

the city, and to  what local resources are available, including how capital assets such as office and 

other venues can be used and shared most effectively.    

  

As far as I know, I have not had your e-mail directly and I have only seen it because Brett has copied 

his reply to me. Therefore, I do not know if there was any enclosure attached  to what you sent out 

to Councillors. I may, therefore, be missing something. If that is not the case, however, on the basis 

of what was in the main body of your e-mail, I can’t see grounds for optimism that the kinds of 

things we discussed when you visited Northfield being reflected in the way this reorganisation is 

proceeding. Developing local partnerships that work has to be about more than treating other 

stakeholders as consultees to an internal City Council reorganisation. 

  

Sorry to be  blunt about this but I hope you will see what I am getting at. 

  

Best wishes, 

  

Richard 

  

Richard Burden MP 

Birmingham Northfield 

  

House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA 



t: 020 7219 2318 (Commons) / 0121 459 7804 (Constituency) 

e: richard.burden.mp@parliament.uk  

w: www.richardburden.com | www.FB.com/richardburden4northfield 

  

<image002.png>Follow me on Twitter - www.twitter.com/RichardBurdenMP 

  

The way you register to vote is changing – don’t lose your right to vote.  

It takes just a few minutes at www.gov.uk/register-to-vote. All you need is your National Insurance number. 
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